
From: Clay, Gregory C <gregory.c.clay@wv.gov> 
Date: Fri, Sep 30, 2022 at 4:37 PM 
Subject: Re: EMERGENCY 
To: Smith, Dusty J <dusty.j.smith@wv.gov>, Frank M Whittaker 
<frank.m.whittaker@wv.gov> 
Cc: Tara L Lyle <tara.l.lyle@wv.gov>, John W Estep <john.w.estep@wv.gov>, Mark L 
Totten <mark.l.totten@wv.gov> 
 
 
Your emergency request has been  approved in the attachment below.  Please follow 
all emergency procedures outlined in the Purchasing Division Procedures Handbook 
and return all documentation to the Purchasing Division buyer for processing within 30 
days of this approval. 
 
Thanks, 
Greg Clay, Buyer Supervisor 
WV Purchasing Division 
2019 Washington Street, East 
Capitol Complex, Building 15 
Charleston, WV 25305 
 
On Fri, Sep 30, 2022 at 4:26 PM Smith, Dusty J <dusty.j.smith@wv.gov> wrote: 
The solicitation CRFQ DOT23*36 went out to bid however, we did not receive any bids 
from vendors, the District is asking for an emergency to correct a hazard to the public 
that was caused due to a flood that occurred in July. Please see the below for the 
memo.  
 
  
Thank you, 
 
Mrs. Dusty Smith  
304.414.6859 
 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Chambers, Luke L <luke.l.chambers@wv.gov> 
Date: Fri, Sep 30, 2022 at 3:33 PM 
Subject: EMERGENCY 
To: DOT Procurement <dotprocurement@wv.gov>, Kristy E James 
<kristy.e.james@wv.gov>, Dusty J Smith <dusty.j.smith@wv.gov> 
Cc: Debrina K Woods <debrina.k.woods@wv.gov>, Angela D Roske 
<angela.d.roske@wv.gov> 
 

District 10 Bridge Department is seeking emergency authorization to purchase concrete bridge 
beams for the above-mentioned project. The bridge was destroyed by a flood back in July and is 
currently in the process of being replaced. The current detour alignment is not suitable for large 



trucks, and it creates a hazard for other members of the travelling public. Replacing the beams in 
a timely manner is imperative to public safety. The beams have already went out to bid once and 
received no bids. The purchase will be approximately $130,000.  

  
 
-- 
Luke L. Chambers, P.E. 
Highway Engineer 
Division Of Highways 
District Ten: Bridge 
304-716-3029 
 






